
Memorandum - 003 
 

 

Date: May 17, 2021 

To:  Victoria Manor Committee of Management 

From:  Rod Sutherland, Director of Human Services 

Re: Ontario Long-Term Care COVID-19 Commission Report 

 

Recommendation 

That the Memorandum regarding the Ontario’s Long-Term Care COVID-19 Commission 
Report be received for information. 

Rationale 

The Province appointed the Commission on July 29, 2020 “to investigate the cause of 
the spread of the virus in long-term care and how it affected residents, staff, volunteers 
and family members” with a purpose “to shine a spotlight on this tragedy, to determine 
its causes and to make recommendations to help prevent the future spread of disease 

in long-term care homes”. 

On April 30, 2021 Ontario’s Long Term Care COVID-19 Commission released its final 
report. The 322-page report, including its 85 recommendations, is available online at: 

https://files.ontario.ca/mltc-ltcc-final-report-en-2021-04-30.pdf.  

Staff will report back to the Committee as the Ministry of Long Term Care identifies 

their response to the report and their intentions. 

https://files.ontario.ca/mltc-ltcc-final-report-en-2021-04-30.pdf

